Communicate with your New Jersey State Legislators
Email, phone call and regular postal mail are all good methods of communicating with your state representatives.

· Each state legislative district has one state senator and two assembly representatives

· You can find your representatives on this website by the town you live in: http://www.njleg.state.nj.us/districts/municipalities.asp 

First, communicate with your legislators – the legislators from the district where you live and vote.


Find your legislators here: http://www.njleg.state.nj.us/districts/municipalities.asp
Second, you can communicate with legislative leaders.  These include:

Senate President Stephen Sweeney

SenSweeney@njleg.org, Tel. (856) 251-9801, 935 Kings Highway, Suite 400, West Deptford, NJ 08086

Assembly Speaker Sheila Oliver

AswOliver@njleg.org, Tel. (973) 395-1166, 15-33 Halsted Street, Suite 202, East Orange, NJ 07018

Senator Joseph Vitale, Chair Senate Health, Human Services and Senior Citizens Committee

senvitale@njleg.org,  Tel. (732) 855-7441, 569 Rahway Ave., Woodbridge, NJ 07095

Assemblywoman Valerie Vainieri Huttle, Chair Assembly Human Services Committee
aswhuttle@njleg.org,  Tel. 201-541-1118, 1 Engle St., Suite 108, Englewood, NJ 07631

Sample Letter next page
Sample Script

· You can use this script for any form of communication

· Please include a few short points about your own experience: Are you a family member or friend of a resident?  Do you believe they are well cared for?
· Make sure your name and home address (where you vote) is included

[YOUR ADDRESS]

Dear Senator/ Assemblywoman/ Assemblyman [LAST NAME],
I am writing to support New Jersey’s Developmental Centers which are threatened with closure.  I am a [friend, family member, etc] of a severely retarded [woman/man] who is a resident in [location].  The residents of these facilities require special care and are truly New Jersey’s most vulnerable citizens.  New Jersey’s Developmental Centers provide its residents with a large and diverse number of critical services.  I believe the family members and guardians of these residents should be able to choose where they live and where they receive the best care, not the state.
The Governor’s Task Force on the Closure of State Developmental Centers announced its intentions to close two developmental centers, North Jersey Developmental Center in Totowa, and Woodbridge Developmental Center in Woodbridge.  The Task Force did not give proper consideration to the fact that the current high quality of care and services provided by experienced professionals for the residents of these facilities are simply not available in the community where they want to move these residents.
Closures will force people [my family member] out of the homes they have known for years and where they are well cared for.  Please help us keep all the Developmental Centers open so my [friend, family member] can continue to live where she is safe, secure and cared for by people [s/he] knows and trusts.
Thank you,

[Your Name]
